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Staffing and Employment Policy

We provide the correct staffing ratio to ensure that children have enough individual attention and to guarantee care and education of high quality. Our staff are appropriately qualified and are checked for criminal records through the Criminal Records Bureau in accordance with Ofsted’s requirements.

Methods

-children aged 3-5 years of age:        1 adult: 6 children we reserve the right to work on a 1:8 ratio at times.
· A minimum of two members of staff are on duty at any more time.

· Manager(S) or senior members of staff are available if parents wish to make an appointment for a private discussion or consultation.

· We hold staff meetings to undertake curriculum planning and to discuss children’s progress, their achievements and any difficulties which may arise from time to time.

· We offer equality of opportunity by using non-discriminatory procedures for staff recruitment and selection.

· All staff have job descriptions which set out their roles and responsibilities.

· We welcome applications from all sections of the community.

· Our pre-school Managers, Deputy and all staff members have the relevant training and experience necessary for the provision of high-quality care and education.

· We provide regular in-service training to all staff.

· Our nursery budget allocates resources to training.

· We provide any other training necessary.

· We support the work our staff do by holding supervisions, meetings and appraisals.

· We are committed to recruiting, appointing and employing staff in accordance with all relevant legislation and best practice.

· We use Ofsted guidance on obtaining references and Disclosure & Barring service checks through the Criminal Records Bureau for all staff.
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